SAGEBRUSH QUILT GUILD

next meeting: Monday, November 28

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS attend this meeting to receive your GIFT.

PRESIDENT: Lorraine B: Hi everyone: By the time of our next meeting the GYPSY WIFE class will be a recept memory and a new WIP (work in progress) for me. There are still spots available to be had, so please let Sandy know if you want to join us. I am going to use a BIG selection of white, grey and blacks and every conceivable combination thereof for my background strips, along with a pack of bright fat quarters and a 1/2 size jelly roll that is similar in colors but different in fabrics for the blocks...if that makes sense. I am excited to see how the image in my mind turns out in fabric. The Christmas ornaments Kendra and I made at the last meeting are hanging in the living room, which heralds the arrival of decorating for Christmas. At my house, that also means hauling out the many tubs of Christmas quilts and going a bit crazy covering every flat surface in the house....walls, beds, tables, counters, back of couches and chairs, top of toilet tanks, doors, shelves and anything else I can think of! I hope you make good use of your seasonal quilts as well. We also go up the hill behind our house and pick the tree we want and mark it with bright tape. This saves trying to get up the hill, and search for a tree in deep snow, although that does not seem like it will be an issue this year. Soon it will be time to bake and then before you know it the big day will have come and gone at our house. I still have not found the time for the third step in the mystery. I think once I get it started it will go smoothly...I really want to keep up with the steps. How about you? Have you joined in with us? I am really looking forward to the appy pot luck in December. Have you all decided what to bring? See you on Monday P.S. Many of you will have read the e-mail from Linda. Kendra will be picking out a sewing basket we

will purchase for this young lady and bringing it to the meeting on Monday. We are hoping you might help fill it with sewing supplies (as per Linda's message). Thanks in advance for any donations!

Dianne's Gypsy Wife Quilt Class

- this weekend, November 26 and 27
- TRU from 9am to 9pm on Saturday and 9am to 4 or 5pm on Sunday.

I still need one or two ladies to volunteer to make lunch for Dianne, please email me as soon as possible if you can help!

Please remember to bring your snack to share and all your supplies. I talked to Dianne today and she said not to worry about special rulers to bring, just your usual rulers will be fine!

I have 14 ladies registered and need at least 18 to break even, so please email me and let me know if you can come or you know someone else than can come.

I've reached out to Cotton Pickers and they will talk to their members, this week, and see if any members there, will take the class!

Sorry to say that if I don't get enough students, then I will have to dip into my budget and who knows, maybe something else may need to be cancelled!!

Looking forward to seeing you at the class, Dianne is teaching this course in Vernon now and says that it is great fun! Please join us if you can!! Happy Quilting, Sandy

PROGRAM: Geri-Lou A: Hi Ladies, I met a lady at a craft show in Brock Activity Centre last year and I really liked what she made, so I asked her if she would come show us how to make these projects. Her name is Drina Latrace from Scotch Creek, and below is her supply list for what is needed for Monday night. Please come to the meeting with all fabric cut and ready to go, just to help the night roll smoothly.

Please keep in mind that we have a Quilt Show coming up and Bev needs things for the sales table, so please join in. Love to see all the fun fabric you all have in your stash.

Microwave Hot Pads:

- •2 10 1/2" squares of material (I use companion or complimentary material)
- •2 10 1/2" squares of "Microwave safe" 100% cottom batting (Fabricland in Salmon Arm carries this in bulk for \$19.00 per metre they say it is already discounted so no further discount applies or you can get it at fabric store in Valleyview or Fabricland in Valleyview in smaller pkgs)
- matching thread
- •2 1/2" small ruller
- poker for corners
- rotary cutter & small mat or sissors
- pen for marking dart line

Bev. M has batting available for any quilt show items. Notify her with size require and she will bring the batting to the upcoming meeting.

Scissor Holder

- •2 rectangular pieces of material 7 3/4" x 10 1/4" (I use companion or complimentary material)
- •1 piece of batting 7 3/4" x 10 1/4"
- thread
- •poker for the corners
- •rotary cutter & small mat or sissors
- thread

See you all on Monday. I will take a road trip this weekend to get some of the batting for the microwave bowls

SCRAP FABRICS REQUESTS:

Ann G.
...would like
10x10" minky
(solid colours)
red, black or white.

Miriam M.
...asking for
numerous 3x6"
bright swatches
to help her
create this
colourful quilt.



EACH MEETING: YOU CAN BRING YOUR USED MAGAZINE/BOOKS WHICH WILL BE OFFERED FOR PURCHASE AT .25/MAGAZINE AND \$1/BOOK.

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 25 QUILT OUT

at Kamloops Seniors Village Multi Purpose Room 9:00-4:00 p.m.

SORRENTO RETREAT

Filling with names for March 15-19. If interested in attending notify Doreen F. WEDNESDAY QUILT-IN'S

Nov 30 -Jeanne C Dec 7 Sew a Day at Katja's Dec 14

CHRISTMAS POTLUCK.

FRIDAY QUILT IN'S

November

25. Quilt Out at
 Kamloops Seniors Village

December

2. Marg J. 9. Doreen F. 16 Marg J.

QUILT SHOW REPORT: Julie O. Sagebrush Quilters present. . Stitches in Fall There is nothing concrete to add to the verbal report at the last meeting. The Door prize quilt is under construction and plans made for quilting it. Each committee head is starting to implement their plans and will be able to report progress to the masses late in January. In the mean time, please keep up the good work with plans for, building of, and gathering supplies for, sale table items. I will have a few items to show at the upcoming meeting and we have already had one item pre-sold. I must commend the entire membership for their enthusiasm and willingness to take part in these preparations. I know how overwhelming the whole process seems at time but everything will fall into place and a fine quilt show will be had by all.